
Sun City Center Yoga Club
Annual Membership Meeting–January 24, 2023
Meeting Minutes

I. Call to Order at 1 p.m. by President Vicki Kosin after introduction
by Lynne Sells  (Note: Sign-In Sheet shows 34 attendees)

II. Vicki noted that the meeting minutes from last year’s annual
meeting of January 31, 2022 had been previously distributed.
Minutes were approved without objections or revisions.

III. Joel gave a brief membership report stating that records show
almost 200 members, however, less than half are actually
actively attending classes.

IV. Joel gave an overview of the financials stating that while we
have a substantial bank balance, it has been steadily declining
due to expenses currently exceeding income.  Current monthly
expense is approximately $1200 while we collect an average of
$700 from members’ monthly fees–based on a year around
average of 70 members paying $10 monthly.  This is why the
annual club membership fee was increased to $20 by the Board.
Joel mentioned that many members have been carrying
long-standing credits, which takes extra efforts to track. He gave
a short on-screen review on Uplifter showing how to look at your
own invoices and how to register for–and cancel if needed–for
Teri’s classes, which are the only ones requiring sign-up at this
time. Teri advised that we continue to explore getting space at
the Community Hall to accommodate the larger classes.  Joel
stressed the need for a back-up Treasurer in the event he
becomes unavailable. Martin Fosse volunteered and will meet
with Joel.

V. Lynne expressed her feeling that the club offers a diverse
program to serve all members.  She stressed that there are
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classes which concentrate on proper alignment. A member in
attendance expressed appreciation for those classes.

VI. President Kosin advised club by-laws were updated as follows:
1) class instructors will no longer be paying member fees
2) the Board is authorized to appoint a new board member in the
event that an existing board member cannot fulfill his/her entire
term for which he/she was elected–if the remaining unexpired
term is 6 months or less.  Members present had no objections
and approved the suggested by-law changes.

VII.  Members in attendance also approved the continuation of Vicki
Kosin as President to the remaining unexpired term of President left
by Sharon Moody.

VIII. Attendees were invited to ask questions or make comments.  One
attendee suggested that waving the monthly payment if a member
only attends 1 class during the month is overly generous.

President Kosin recognized Jayne for providing the wonderful
refreshments and thanked everyone for attending.

IX.  The meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

Submitted By,
Susanne Hicks, Secretary


